City of Pharr
Notice of Public Hearing

The City of Pharr intends to extend the present corporate limits by annexing land within the
City’s Extra Territorial Jurisdiction. The Department of Development Services will hold a public
hearing regarding the proposed annexation. Any and all persons interested are encouraged to
attend the public hearing and review the Service Plan for the area and voice their opinion. Said
public hearing is scheduled as follows:

1. Monday, April 15, 2024, at 4:00 p.m. at the Pharr City Commission Room
located at 118 S. Cage Boulevard, 2™ floor, Pharr, Texas.

The properties are legally described as follows:

o A 79.022-acre tract situated in Porcion 71, Narciso Cabazos Survey, Abstract No. 30,
Hidalgo County, Texas, being out of Lots 47 through 55, and a portion of a 40-foot road
(not in use), as shown on the Re-subdivision of Lots 1 and 5 to 32 Inclusive of the San Juan
Plantation Subdivision located at the Northeast Corner of East Hi Line Road & South
Veterans Boulevard, in the City of Pharr's Extraterritorial Jurisdiction (ETJ), in Hidalgo
County, Texas.

o A 6.154-acre tract situated in Porcion 71, Narciso Cabazos Survey, Abstract No. 30,
Hidalgo County, Texas, being a portion of South Veterans Boulevard and East Hi Line
Road, said portion being out of Parcels 70B, 70C, and 70D, in the City of Pharr’s
Extraterritorial Jurisdiction (ETJ), in Hidalgo County, Texas.

I, certify that the above notice of public hearing was posted on the bulletin board at City Hall on
this the 2™ day of April 2024, at 12:00 p.m. and in the City of Pharr web site (www.pharr-tx.gov)

Y RAle,

Hilda Pedraza, City Clerk()




